EXHIBIT AA

From: Fitts, Michael L <Michael.Fitts@scdmv.net>

Sent: Wednesday, October 23, 2024 3:42 PM

To: DMV Communications <DMVCommunications@scdmv.net>
Subject: SCDMV statement on voter applications, ACLU lawsuit

Good afternoon,

An update from the South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles on the issue of voter registration
requests by those not yet age 18 that was raised by the ACLU of South Carolina:

The SCDMV initially identified 17,114 customer records that may have been impacted by the restriction
in our IT system which prevented transmission of voter registration information to the State Election
Commission. These customers were under 18 years of age when they submitted their request to the
SCDMV, and our system did not send their information to the State Election Commission to complete the
voter registration.

In collaboration with the State Election Commission, we determined a number of these individuals
subsequently completed voter registration through other means and were registered to vote. The
SCDMV then performed an extensive review of the remaining customer records and determined that
1,896 customers met the timelines established in law to register to vote before turning 18 years of age,
and these customers had requested information from their SCDMV licensing application be forwarded to
State Election Commission for registration.

We compiled voter registration information for these 1,896 customers and provided the information to
the State Election Commission.

Thanks,

Mike Fitts
Public Information Officer
mobile: 803-605-4862 | office: 803-896-5601

South Carolina

Department of Motor Vehicles
P.O. Box 1498

Blythewood, SC 29016

Visit https://www.scdmvonline.com/Driver-Services/Drivers-License/REAL-ID for more
information on REAL ID.






